
Long time friend and Gospel Evangelist, 
Dan Souza preached a revival in August. It 
may be culturally unacceptable in many 
places to preach from the KJV, have 
services every evening, preach sincerely, 
and give altar calls. Here in New England, 
there is a thirst for truth. People still 
respond to it when preached powerfully 
under the influence of the Holy Spirit. In 
our meeting, the church responded 
enthusiastically, and the altars were used 
every service. During the meeting, a 
contractor from out of state, visited one of 
the services. He was so thrilled to see the 
Lord moving that he gave a generous 
donation. He did not expect to see such a 
moving of the spirit while he was on a job 
assignment in New England. 

 
 

 

The young man (Brendan) I mentioned on our last letter, who was saved while on a call to inspect 
our fire extinguishers, has been baptized. I am glad to tell you that three other believers have also 
been baptized. Each one of them is coming to services regularly. 

 

 

 

 

 

It is troubling to me on to see the continual decline in enthusiasm for soul winning and church 
planting. Mega churches, false prophets, and entertainment centers seem to have captured the 
attention of the multitudes.  There is a constant influence of culture to change what we wear, how 
we talk, and who we listen to. Many people are mistaken to think that because culture is on the 
march, that truth is also changing.  No, The Word of God lives and abides forever! (1 Peter1:23) It 
is my heartfelt desire to see more men, who see themselves as “candidates” for “open” churches to 
rethink their possibilities. These God called, Spirit endued preachers should consider OPENING 
churches, STARTING churches and HELPING churches. As men of God, we must not view the 
ministry as a “job” and the pulpit as an “opportunity” to climb some ladder of achievement. If we 
do, churches will continue to close. May the Lord help those of us who have been called to His 
service to love Him FIRST, love Him MOST and love Him FOREVER! 

With All Best Wishes, 
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Isa 6:8 Also I heard the voice of the Lord, saying, Whom 
shall I send, and who will go for us? Then said I, Here am I; 
send me. 

   Evan        Sean        Alison       Brendan 

Friends,


